From: Katie Wal

**Sent:** 27 November 2023 13:42

To: Daren Zuk

**Subject:** Planning Application: 2023/3861/P

Attention: Planning Officer, Camden Council

Dear Darren,

As a Camden resident and daily user of Primrose Hill Park I strongly support the planning application 2023/3861/P.

- 1. Royal Parks need gates on Primrose Hill entrances to manage the park appropriately.
- 2. The new gates need to be made of suitable conservation-grade, iron materials and sympathetic design to fit the conservation zone and the existing fencing.
- 3. The gates need to properly installed with appropriate strength heavy duty hinges, locks and gate wheels that will allow them to operate properly.
- 4. the current temporary stainless steel gates need to be removed. The current damaged gates look like they were just an improvised temporary solution that have been there far too long. They just downgrade the overall appearance of this lovely London park.

I hope to see gates installed that complement the park in the near future.

Yours sincerely

Katie Waller

35 Chalcot Crescent NW1 8YG